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PUC Fines Cingular $12.4 Million For Violation Of Telecommunication Laws

SAN FRANCISCO, September 9, 2003 -- The California Public Utilities Commission (PUC) today fined Cingular Wireless $12.14 million for violation of laws governing telecommunications carriers. 

The Presiding Officer’s Decision (POD) finds that as early as January 1, 2000 and continuing until May 1, 2002, when Cingular implemented a new 15-day return/refund policy, its corporate policy and practice in California did not allow any “grace period” or trial of its wireless service.  Furthermore, Cingular’s corporate policy prohibited early termination of wireless service contracts unless the customer paid an early termination fee of $150.  Some Cingular agents imposed an additional early termination fee of as much as $400, for a total of as much as $550.  Given Cingular’s own testimony to the PUC that testing wireless service by using the phone is the best way for a customer to ascertain whether the service meets his or her needs, binding that customer in advance to a one or two year contract constituted an unjust and unreasonable rule and resulted in inadequate, unjust, and unreasonable service in violation Public Utilities Code and a previous Commission decision (D.95-04-028).

The POD finds that Cingular’s corporate practice became even more egregious during 2001, when Cingular concedes it experienced significant network development growing pains.  During 2001, Cingular’s engineering department struggled to add coverage and capacity to keep pace with significant increases in customers and monthly usage, largely attributable to Cingular’s successful advertising and marketing efforts.  Cingular made no effort to disclose its network problems to customers by any means and, in spite of these problems, continued to prohibit returns/refunds and require early termination fees for early cancellation of wireless service contracts.  

For these violations, the POD fines Cingular $10,000 per day, for a total penalty of $12.14 million.  Cingular is also ordered to reimburse customers who paid part or all of the early termination fee to Cingular or to one of Cingular’s agents during this period.  

Because other proposed remedies are the subject of two pending, industry-wide rulemakings that concern (1) consumer rights and protections for telecommunication customers, and (2) telecommunications service quality standards, the POD defers consideration and adoption of such remedies to those proceedings.  

The Commission opened an investigation into Cingular’s marketing and sales strategies, no return/refund policy, early termination fees, and “bundled” sales of wireless service and handsets after conducting a preliminary investigation, precipitated by the increase in the number of informal customer complaints to the Commission since 2000.

For more information, please visit the PUC’s website at www.cpuc.ca.gov.
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